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Li Yalin thought of something at the moment, and said, “By the way, I have a question. 
You just said that after five days You have to take the antidote, but the antidote will be 
sent to your station after four days. Don’t the managers of the organization worry that if 
there is any problem in the transportation process, the antidote is not delivered in time, 
and everyone will be taken away? Are they all killed?” The 

leader Xiaoqiwei shook his head and said, “This is just the transportation process under 
normal circumstances. Under normal circumstances, the antidote is delivered one day 
in advance. As long as there is no accident, it will not affect the time of taking the 
medicine. If there is any accident, it does not matter. , Jiedushi has enough reserves for 
more than two months, but these reserves will only be used in emergencies.” 

He said, “I don’t know why in the past few years. If there is no antidote, the three weeks 
will be solved by relying on the reserves of Jiedushi, but in the fourth week, the follow-
up antidote will be delivered.” 

Li Yalin hurriedly asked, “Do you know what caused the three weeks? Is there no 
antidote?” 

The man replied, “I’m not sure about that.” 

Li Yalin asked again, “Did the material transportation between you and Turkey stop in 
those three weeks?” 

“No.” The human said, “The material transportation between us and Turkey is very 
stable. Yes , the freighter basically goes once a week.” 

Li Yalin nodded lightly, and said, “Since the connection with Turkey is normal, then your 
antidote should not be processed in Turkey, Turkey should also be a transit, something 
went wrong, It’s the line from the last stop to Turkey.” 

“It should be.” The man said helplessly, “We only know a little bit about many things, 
and don’t understand the deeper situation.” 

Li Yalin looked at charlie and said seriously, ” Young Master Wade, if your plan this time 
goes wellIf it is achieved, then I suggest that you must find an opportunity to follow the 
vine and take down the copper smelter in Turkey. The hierarchy of this organization is 
too strict, and the information blockade is also very strict. Knowing things other than the 
resident, judging from this trend, I speculate that the resident Jiedushi may not know too 
much. If they go up to a higher level, they should be the copper smelter in Turkey, and 
the copper smelter must know more. “ 



charlie nodded, and said in agreement, “Inspector Li’s analysis is very reasonable. The 
copper smelter should be the highest-level existence in this organization that we know 
so far. “ 

Li Yalin said again, “Besides, the clue of antidote is also very important. May 47 was 
stationed near Sri Lanka, and these Xiaoqi guards were stationed in Cyprus, but the 
antidote they took were all of the same specification, which is very interesting. It may be 
processed by a processing factory. After the antidote is processed in batches in this 
processing factory, it will be distributed to the world from here. If this is the case, then 
the distribution path of the antidote is an important clue to connect the entire 
organization! “ 

Li Yalin’s words made charlie’s eyes shine. 

The biggest impression this organization gave him was the clear division of internal 
levels and the extreme blockade of clues and information. 

Moreover, many stations basically operate independently and are very secretive in 
themselves. The location of the resident is exposed, and it will not reveal accurate clues 
about the organization. 

However, as Li Yalin said, if the antidote is produced intensively by this organization, 
then as long as you follow the clues of the antidote upwards, you will be able to find the 
organization that produced the antidote. The specific location. 

In addition, the antidote is of great significance to the organization. Once the production 
location of the antidote is found, it is not far from finding the core of the organization. 
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Originally, charlie’s attitude towards this mysterious organization was to keep restraint 
as much as possible, and only make precise sniper attacks on the global dispatch of its 
six aircraft. 

However, after learning about the situation of the other party’s residence in Cyprus, 
charlie suddenly discovered that the management model of the dead man’s residence 
seemed to be unbreakable, but it actually left him a breakthrough point. 

As long as I can quietly control the Jiedushi of Cyprus, and then detoxify all the dead 
soldiers and knight guards in Cyprus from the toxins that occur regularly in the body, I 
can directly destroy the mysterious organization without bloodshed or even alarming 
this mysterious organization. The entire slain garrison is in the bag. 

Moreover, the whole thing is very feasible. 



First of all, it is not difficult for him to make an antidote. If he wants to remove the severe 
poison in these people, he only needs a small amount of spiritual energy to achieve it. A 
batch of quick-acting pills can ensure that these dead men can break free from the 
shackles of the poison immediately after taking the medicine. 

Secondly, it is not difficult to infiltrate the iron barrel-like copper mine, because this iron 
barrel has a gap, and that is the freighter that shuttles between it and Turkey. 

As Xiao Qiwei said, in order to ensure that they will not be seen by the outside world, 
they have been ensuring the stable output of copper mines, and they have also set up a 
copper smelter in Turkey to digest the copper mines at fixed points. ore. 

Copper mines have stable output and fixed sales channels. Whether it is goods or 
funds, the direction and route of flow are very clear. As a result, no abnormalities can be 
seen from the outside world. 

In fact, if it is only to ensure the normal output of copper mines, it is not necessary for 
the organization to establish a copper smelter in Turkey alone. 

After all, the copper ore produced by the copper mine itself does not contain any clues, 
and no matter who it is sold to, it has no effect in theory. 

But the fundamental purpose of this organization supporting a copper smelter in Turkey 
is to ensure that the material needs within the copper mine can be fully met. 

Since the number of people in this copper mine is only a few hundred people, but the 
number of people living inside it is as high as several thousand. If the living materials 
needed by thousands of people are directly purchased from Cyprus, it will be so huge 
The quantitative discrepancy will inevitably arouse local suspicion. 

This is doomed, they must have a safe channel to carry out the silent supply of 
materials inside the copper mine. 

At this time, the copper smelter in Turkey played a huge role. 

On the surface, they used shipping to transport the copper ore produced by the copper 
mine to Turkey. 

But in fact, the most important thing is that the ships that came to transport copper ore 
quietly carried a large amount of living materials to Cyprus, first quietly transported all 
the supplies to the inside of the copper mine, and then pretended to produce copper 
from the copper mine. The ore is shipped back to Turkey. 

It just made use of the shipping channel for copper mine transportation, and at the same 
time, quietly replenished the interior of the copper mine. 



It seems that the copper smelter imports the ore produced by the copper mine and 
generates income for the copper mine, but in fact, the core role of the copper smelter is 
just a deceptive supporting facility of the copper mine. 

I have to say that this way of building the plank road in the open and keeping the 
warehouse in the dark is indeed very ingenious. 

For charlie, as long as he can seize the opportunity and touch the cargo ship delivering 
supplies to Cyprus, he can infiltrate all the way until he meets the Jiedushi face to face. 

And once he was given such an opportunity, he would be confident enough to control 
that Jiedushi. 

However, charlie also has two plans. 

If all goes well, the entire garrison will naturally be taken down without bloodshed. 
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But it doesn’t matter if you can’t control that Jiedushi, you can kill him quietly, and then 
distribute the antidote to all the dead soldiers and knight guards, and don’t care about 
the rest, let These dead warriors and knight guards play freely, and when thousands of 
people suddenly escape from control, it is definitely enough for this organization to drink 
a pot. 

Moreover, charlie acted alone for both plans, so he was absolutely sure that he would 
not leave any clues, and no matter whether he succeeded or failed, he would not let that 
mysterious organization find him by following the clues. 

Afterwards, charlie, Abbas and Li Yalin worked out a more detailed action plan. 

After the plan was formulated, charlie planned to leave for the United States and use 
the remaining few days to prepare well. 

However, before leaving, he specially asked Abbas to take him to meet the big brother 
Trent  who specializes in communications. 

At present, Wanlongdian has prepared an independent two-story building for Trent , 
which is specially used for his research. 

Although Trent  arrived in Syria only a few days ago, his overall state has undergone 
earth-shaking changes. Not only does his spirit, complexion, and mood look much 
better, but he also seems to be much younger. 

Seeing charlie, Trent  was very pleasantly surprised, and said excitedly, “Mr. Wade, why 
did you come to Syria?” 



charlie smiled and said, “I have something to do here, so come by the way to see you, 
brother, are you still used to being here recently?” “ 

Trent  said with a satisfied face, “Since I came here, I feel refreshed every day, but the 
only regret is that the work still needs to wait for the equipment to be in place, so I can’t 
start directly for a while.” As 

he said, he Then he said, “I made a list of equipment for Master Wandian, and he 
arranged for the purchase without any discount. What I want are basically the world’s 
top civil communication related equipment. After these equipments arrive in Syria one 
after another ,I’m planning toFirst build an encrypted communication system that can 
cover the entire base. In the process, design a set of encryption algorithms, which can 
be synchronized after the satellite is launched. charlie asked curiously, “ 

Brother, when will our own satellite be able to go to the sky?” “ 

Trent  explained, “Recently, people under Wan Dianzhu are ordering communication 
satellites from several world-renowned communication companies through shell 
companies registered in offshore areas. However, the current satellites are not ready-
made and need to be scheduled. After the satellite is off the production line, we will first 
ship it to Syria. I will make some modifications to the satellite, and then send it to a 
commercial launch company for launch. However, the research and development of the 
algorithm and the transformation of the satellite require a lot of work. It is very big, and it 
is estimated that it will take a year or two at the earliest. charlie asked him, “ 

Brother, it must be difficult for you to complete so many tasks by yourself. Why don’t 
you recruit more people to help you do things? If you can build a satellite 
communication team, the efficiency will definitely be greatly improved.” “ 

Trent  said helplessly, “I have thought about this too, but it is not easy to realize. I 
contacted some old colleagues and subordinates. Inside the base, I am also worried 
about the risk of leaks if outsiders come in. 

charlie nodded and said, “We don’t lack money, what we lack is time, so in my opinion, 
it is better to establish or simply acquire a communication company with sufficient 
foundation in the United States, and then let this team operate in the United States. ” Do 
R&D work according to your requirements, brother, and you will coordinate as a whole. 
In addition, we can use the company in the United States as a reserve. During the 
operation of this team, if we find trustworthy talents, we can gradually absorb them. 
Come to Syria. “ 

Speaking of this, charlie paused slightly, and said, “Besides, brother, you don’t have to 
worry about these people not wanting to come to Syria, as long as you can give enough 
money, you will definitely be able to impress them!” “ 

 


